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Hartford Bridge Club 
Board of Trustees’ Meeting 

April 16, 2025 
 

Called to order at 1:35 pm.  Present, Ben Bishop, David Brandwein, Rick Thibodeau, Ann Lohrand,  Deb Prince, 
Diane Tracy,  Ann Hughes,  Linda Starr, Donna Feir, and John Dinius.   
 
President: Ben asked for any additions to the agenda. 
 
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes of the March meeting were approved as corrected others will be sent and 
barring any comments will be posted to the website. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  The cash balance is $112,446.92.  For March, the net equity is $90,871.08. Net operating 
income for the month of March was ($656.25).  We are receiving money from ACBL Clubhouse = $408.53. for 
March.      
 
Manager’s Report:  Donna reported we have 329 members.   Chuck will be replacing the stained ceiling tiles 
soon.  He will also be doing the cleaning of the carpet.   
 
Old Business: 

• Non Life Master Sectional is scheduled for May 4 at the club, registration has begun. 

• The bridgemates have been updated.  A discussion about purchasing some new ones occurred, no 
action at this time. 

• Coffee machine power issue seems to be resolved. 
New Business: 

• Lessons continue at the club with some member guest lecturers joining in.   

• The Planning committee is studying ideas to encourage Legacy contributions. 
 
Next Meeting: tentative, May 21 @1:30 
Meeting adjourned 3:00  p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, Ann Lohrand 
 
 


